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THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN....

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 15, 1976

MR PRESIDENT:

Immigration and Naturalization
Service (INS) Staffing

Jim Lynn responded to your request for information
on the NEW YORK TIMES article regarding staff
levels in the Immigration and Naturalization Service.

He indicates in the attached that the personnel
increases to which you referred will occur in

fiscal year 1977 and that these people will begin

to appear on the INS New York staff rolls early next
year,

Jim Connor q




EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

SEP 13 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: JAMES E. CONNOR
FROM: Jamegf T. Lynn
SUBJECT: Immigration and Naturalization

Service (INS) Staffing

With reference to your memorandum of September 6, 1976,
(Subject: Immigration), you might want to answer the
President along the following lines:

The personnel statistics cited by Deputy Commissioner

Greene are accurate. Over the last two years, the number

of INS personnel responsible for service activities in

the New York office has remained constant at 165, while

the number of criminal investigators who deal with illegal
aliens has declined from 200 to 189. These figures represent
actual on-board strength rather than authorized levels; the
decline in criminal investigators reflects normal turnover

of personnel and not administrative action.

|relates primarily to fiscal year 1977. Although the INS

as authorized a personnel increase of 750 in fiscal year
1976, most of the increase was dedicated to service functions
and to the Border Patrol. One hundred and seventy-seven
detention guards and deportation officers were added in
fiscal year 1976--including 33 assigned to the New York
area--to speed deportation activities. No new criminal
investigators were authorized for fiscal year 1976.

Hihe policy determination to which the President refers

The President's budget for fiscal year 1977 proposed an
additional 204 detention guards and deportation officers.
This increase was to be offset by reductions in personnel
assigned to routine service operations, including employees
who are categorized as criminal investigators but who work
on naturalization investigations and other matters not
directly related to the apprehension of illegal aliens.
Congress accepted the increases recommended by the



President but did not accept the offsetting decreases.
Instead, Congress voted to restore proposed program
decreases (330 positions) and to add 100 inspectors,
100 adjudicators, and 200 criminal investigators. As
a consequence, the INS staff in New York will increase
by 9 adjudicators, 32 investigators, and 30 detention
guards and deportation officers. New personnel will
begin to appear on the INS rolls early next year.



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1976

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR: JAMES T. LYNN
FROM: JAMES E. CONNOR§E§
SUBJECT: Immigration

The attached newspaper clipping was returned in the President's
outbox with the following notation:

"Accurate? I thought we had increased INS
personnel to achieve deportation? "

Please follo\x}—up with appropriate action.

cc: Dick Cheney

Attachment:
Clipping entitled "Immigration: Unavoidable Delays"
NEW YORK TIMES - 9/6/76



THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON









